
SITE INSPCTION REPORT OF THE DISTRICT FOREST OFFICER, 
THIRUVANNAMALAIDIVISION,THIRUVANNAMALAI

The area proposed for the diversion of 0.25 ha of forest land in Pennaiyar Reserved 

Forests of Thiruvannamalai Forest Division for Widening from Intermediate Lane to Two 

Lane and strengthening of Sathanur dam road at Km.3/4-5/0 permitting to Thandrampattu 

Block of Sathanur Range in Thiruvannamalai Forest Division by the Divisional Engineer (H) 

(C&M), Thiruvannamalai in Thandarampattu Union of Thiruvannamalai was inspected by me 

on 08.09.2021 and it was observed that, 

1. The User Agency has not yet started any work in the Reserved Forest area so far, 

therefore the question of violation of provisions of Forest (Conservation) Act, 1980 

does not arise and there is no encroachment in the proposed area. 

2. The Forest land required for the project is not the part of National Park Wildlife 

Sanctuary / Biosphere.

3. No rare/ Endangered Unique species of flora and fauna in the above said Reserved 

Forests. 

4. The area proposed for Widening from Intermediate Lane to Two Lane and 

strengthening of Sathanur dam road at Km.3/4-5/0 permitting to Thandrampattu Block 

of Sathanur Range in Thiruvannamalai Forest Division by the Divisional Engineer (H) 

(C&M), Thiruvannamalai in Thandarampattu Union of Thiruvannamalai falls under 

Pennaiyar RF of Sathanur Range with Forest type of Southern Dry Deciduous scrub 

Forest. 
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